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      For decades I have been telling people to remove their kids from the public school system because it is a 

corrupt institution that indoctrinates kids rather than educating them. The material I will deal with here proves 

that contention. 

      Someone sent me a copy of an article on https://dawsoncountyjournal.com that dealt with this. The story 

was written by Art Moore. I will quote some of what he had to say here. He said: “Amid complaints from 

parents that their children are being ‘indoctrinated’ a Missouri school district is advising English teachers to 

create a fake curriculum and keep the real one hidden. The real one is focused on ‘antiracist’ activism and issues 

of ‘white privilege,’ the Daily Wire reported. The author of the memo is Natalie Fallert, the literacy speech 

coordinator for grades 6-12 in the Rockwood School District, serving several towns west of St. Louis that are 

overwhelmingly white. She told middle and high school teachers in the district that parents had been 

complaining ‘we are pushing an agenda, we are pushing Critical Race Theory…we are teaching kids to be 

social activists.'” 

      Part of this curriculum consists of a video, “Intersectionality 101” a video produced by the Southern Poverty 

Law Center. Any school anywhere using this outfit’s material, public or private, ought to be separated from 

immediately if not sooner. If anything will propagandize kids it is material put out by the SPLC. This is the 

outfit that has sought to label all legitimate Southern Heritage Groups as “hate groups.” That tell you anything 

about them? 

      Interestingly enough the complaints have originated due to protocols caused by the Chinese virus that let 

parents see the real classroom instruction for the first time. Art Moore observes: “The (classroom) assignments 

are now visible to at-home learners in a tool called Canvas. So Fallert has a solution: This doesn’t mean throw 

out the lesson and find a new one. Just pull the resource off Canvas so parents cannot see it…Keep teaching! 

Just don’t make everything visible on Canvas. This is not being deceitful. This is just doing what you have done 

for years. Prior to the pandemic you didn’t send everything home or have it available. You taught in your 

classroom and things were peachy keen. We are going old-school…” 

      Do you realize what she is saying here? Stop and reflect on it. She is telling teachers to keep on pushing the 

radical leftist indoctrination in her public school district–just make sure you don’t let the parents in on your 

dirty little secret. Continue to withhold information from the parents–just like you always did before the 

pandemic came along! This should be a revelation to parents all across the country. Do you think if this is going 

on in a school district in Missouri that it ain’t going on in the public school your kids attend? As the man says 

“Dream on Alice!” 

      Naturally, the school district that employs Ms. Fallert has issued a statement that is an attempt at damage 

control–telling parents that the school district really views them as “allies” in the education of “our children.” 

Forgive me folks, but that statement is ranker than a pile of Texas cow chips in the middle of August. The 

school district there regards the parents as “allies” if they are willing to submit their children to leftist 

indoctrination. Should they not be willing to do that, the school district will consider them troublemakers to be 

dealt with accordingly. 

https://dawsoncountyjournal.com/


      This situation sounds so very much like what went on during the Textbook Protest in Kanawha County, 

West Virginia during the mid-1970s that it is almost like history repeating itself. And the statement about not 

being deceitful to parents by withholding information from them is ludicrous. Whenever you intentionally 

withhold information from parents about what their kids are being taught it is a major deceit! But the public 

schools have done this for so long their minions do not consider it deceitful–withholding information from 

parents has become standard operating procedure.  

      Mr. Moore also notes that “The Biden administration, has submitted a new rule that would fund critical race 

theory in public schools.” Beginning to get the picture yet? Your school districts will continue to push far-left 

programs like Critical Race Theory and the feds will gladly pay them for it. So much for the public school 

system as the parent’s “ally.” Anyone believing that hogwash hasn’t been paying attention. 

      What is going on in Missouri should be a wakeup call to parents to begin taking their kids out of the public 

school system and checking out other alternatives. And Christians should especially heed this. Unfortunately, I 

am afraid most of them won’t. 

 


